

试卷类型:A

高三二轮检测

英语试题

2022.04

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写在本试卷上无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并收回。

第一部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

Get Ready for Summer Series

Join the National Summer Learning Association Summer Bootcamp to gain tools and best practices to help youth thrive (茁壮成长). Anyone who cares about summer learning is welcome! Leaders from schools, community—based programs, camps, libraries, outdoor education programs, and more. If you are working with youth during the summer months, you will benefit from these ideas and strategies.

Day 1 - March 30

Session 1: 1 p. m. - 2 p. m.

We'll explore the research and data telling us the current state of the academic, mental, and physical well-being of children and families. With the data in hand, we'll consider how to create strategies that meet this moment in time and help young people thrive.

Session 2: 2 p. m. - 3 p. m.

What's known is that we need to think creatively and plan strategically to find and retain (留住) excellent staff that knows how to build relationships with young people. In this session, we'll share tools and strategies to develop a strong workforce ready to make a difference this summer.

高三英语试题 第1页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



Day 2 - March 31

Session 1: 1 p. m. - 2 p. m.

Let's explore how to access the investments and ensure impact. We'll consider how to leverage partnerships across sectors, including schools, community-based organizations, business and more to make the most of the investment of public funding. Session 2: 2 p. m. - 3 p. m.

In this session, we'll dive into programs that have proven strategies, tools and courses that can be applied in your summer learning program. We'll talk about how to access and apply learning strategies that ensure children and youth enjoy their summer.

1. Who should attend the Summer Bootcamp?

A.Only the leaders from schools.

- B. The young people who are thriving.
- C. Whoever works with the youth in summer.
- D. The students caring about summer learning.
- 2. Which do you choose if you're interested in the healthy issue?
 - A. Day 1 March 30 Session 1.
 - B. Day 1 March 30 Session 2.
 - C. Day 2 March 31 Session 1.
 - D. Day 2 March 31 Session 2.

2

3. What does the last paragraph talk about?

A. How to enjoy yourself in summer.

B. Programs about the learning methods.

- C. Strategies, tools and courses on youth.
- D. How to ensure youth access the investments.

B

Ralph Waldo Emerson was born on May 25,1803 in Boston, Massachusetts and died from a lung disease on April 27,1882. Although he was in poor health for most of his adult life, he still created numerous literary works which he later turned into essays. One of his greatest and most influential works was an essay called "Nature". He also wrote poetry and was a wellknown poet in America.

Emerson was a well-educated individual, but some of his ideas were considered to be quite radical (激进的) at the time. In September 1836, Emerson founded the Transcendental Club. He believed in things like self-reliance and individualism. These things were very hard for people to understand at the time. But for Emerson, it was simply an extension of the bigger

高三英语试题 第2页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



picture. He had always challenged long-standing beliefs about everything and had always been a front runner when it came to change.

Besides "Nature", he wrote essays such as "Self-Reliance" and "Circles". He finished these works by writing as lectures. He was a skilled public speaker, so he would prepare these more like speeches and later edited them to make them read better for the general public, more like speeches and later edited them to make them read better for the general public, more like speeches and later edited them to make them read better for the general public, more like speeches and later edited them to make them read better for the general public, more like speeches and later edited them to make them read better for the general public, was forced to change his lifestyle, and began writing some poetry.

Many of his essays and poetry are still popular today, which proves his success as a writer as well as a philosophical thinker. As a result, his works have become something that almost everyone has to read. In reality, he was a progressive thinker that led a number of people into a completely different way of thinking during the 19th century. He just happened to be a gifted writer and put many of his thoughts down on paper so people can still read them today.

- 4. What is the purpose of the first paragraph?
 - A. To show us numerous famous literary works.
 - B. To give us a brief introduction of Emerson.
 - C. To explain how to create influential poetry to us.
 - D. To tell us the news about the death of Emerson.
- 5) What can we learn from Paragraph 2?
 - A. Emerson didn't agree with the conventional beliefs.
 - B. The Club was very hard for people to understand.
 - & A well–educated individual shouldn't be quite radical.
- Q. Self–reliance and individualism were popular at that time.
- 6. Why did Emerson change his lifestyle to write poetry?
 - A. His health was in a poor condition.
 - B. His essay was difficult to understand.
 - C. He was quite radical in his later time.
 - D. He wanted to challenge long-standing beliefs.
- 7. What can we infer from the text?

3

- Emerson's works are not popular now.
- B. Emerson was a pioneer when it came to change.
- C. Emerson wrote many speeches of high quality later.
- D. In general, Emerson was a traditional thinker and writer.

高三英语试题 第3页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服:zizzs2018

C

When you were at school, were you ever told to stop daydreaming and concentrate? It was easy for your mind to wander if you weren't interested in what you were learning or if you had better things to think about. Staying focused can still be a challenge in adult life, but understanding how to do it, and knowing what is distracting you, can help.

Scientists have looked at what makes us delay and found a number of ways to help us stay in the zone. One of the most obvious things is eliminating noise. Research by Science Focus magazine found silence is best for concentration, or a gentle background hum and coffee shop noise is great! It also found turning off notifications on your phone, or switching it off altogether, removes a major distraction and helps us focus on the task at hand.

Another possible cure for a short attention span is brain training. Psychologists and neuroscientists are increasingly interested in our ability to settle down and have looked at what we can change inside our head to make us concentrate. An article for BBC Future by Caroline Williams says that "Attention Researcher Nilli Lavie of University College London has found that making a task more visually demanding... takes up more processing power and leaves the brain nothing left to process distractions." So, keeping your mind busy might be the answer.

There are more practical tips to keeping your mind focused. These include making a list or timetable of the tasks you have to do, finding a workspace where you're not tempted to do other things, or chewing some gum! It's possible the movement in your mouth occupies parts of the brain that might otherwise get distracted.

But according to Science Focus magazine, distraction isn't all bad. "If we were always so focused that we never got distracted, we'd miss potential changes, such as threats, in our environment. Distraction is vital for survival."

8. Which of the following is similar to the underlined phrase in paragraph 2%C. Calm. B. Enthusiastic. Concerned. 9. Why does the author suggest keeping our mind busy? B. To explain a cultural phenomenon. A. To introduce a mental recovery. D. To recommend an intelligent train. C. To train our brain to concentrate. 10. What is Science Focus magazine's attitude to distraction? C. Doubtful B. All-sided A. Contradictory 11. Which of the following is a suitable title for the text? R. The harm of distraction A. How to stay focused R. The research about distraction C. The Benefits of keeping focused

高三英语试题 第4页(共10页)

D

For the majority of people, watching movies is their favorite pastime. Even for the deaf, subtitles make it possible for them to enjoy movies. But what about deaf children who can't read yet, or whose reading isn't fast enough to keep up with subtitles?

Mariella Satow, 17, a senior student, ran into these questions and spent over a year developing SignUp to solve them. SignUp, launched in August, is a free-of-charge Google Chrome Extension that provides American Sign Language (ASL) captioning (为......配字幕) over videos on streaming service Disney Plus. It puts a small box with a sign language interpreter in the corner of the screen while the movie plays.

Satow has been stuck in New York, US, since March 2020 because of COVID-19 travel restrictions. During the COVID-19 lockdown, Satow decided to learn a new language, specifically ASL. "Normally, I learn languages by watching television shows with captions, but I found nothing similar for ASL," Satow said in her profile on SignUp's website.

Realizing that some deaf children would come across the problem, Satow took action. Using her \$3,000, she made from part-time job during the pandemic, Satow employed an India-based company Softpulse Infotech to help her devise a coding system that could overlay ASL interpretation on streaming platforms. As of Nov 12, the extension has provided on-screen ASL interpretation for nine movies such as Moana. Satow has received positive reactions from parents and teachers.

"We watched Moana ... My 6-year-old daughter's face was priceless. She loved it... It was the first time she's had full access to a movie. Thank you!" a user commented below on SignUp's Twitter account. Satow also revealed that some teachers would use the extension in their classrooms and arrange movie nights for their students.

"My hope is we'll have a lot more movies interpreted," she said. "I'm hoping to expand to a more adult audience and to other countries—to make it as big as possible." "We are very proud of her drive, vision and most importantly her commitment to service," said Gareth, head of Rugby School.

- 12. How does SignUp serve the deaf children to watch movies?
 - A. By captioning over videos.
 - B. By offering a live interpreter.
 - C. By watching gesture translation.
- D. By reading subtitles on the screen.
- 13. What do parents and teachers think of SignUp?
 - A. It is very interesting.
 - B. It benefits deaf children a lot.
 - C. It could be used in more areas.
 - D. It should include more functions.

高三英语试题 第5页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



what does the underlined word "devise" in paragraph 4 mean? A. Arrange. B. Design. C. Perfect. 15. What can we learn from Satow's story? A. Two heads are better than one. B. Love breaks down barriers. C. Education is the key to success. D. Success requires 100% commitment.

二节(共5小题,每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

>阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项 为多余选项。

A new year can bring new excitement and opportunities to grow for kids, too. Year's resolutions can be a beneficial way for kids to get motivated, according to the American Academy of Pediatrics.

said Dr. Lanre Falusi, a Washington, D.C., pediatrician (儿科医生) in an American Academy of Pediatrics statement. "Kids also love having something to work toward and to have fun keeping track on sticker charts or getting praise or rewards as they reach these goals.

The idea of a goal may also be easier for younger children to grasp. Jack Frezell, 3, of Ontario, Canada, said his goal for next year is to "go on my bike by myself. "Setting goals can teach children persistence, focus and the value of planning, according to Gary Latham, Secretary of State Professor of Organizational Behavior at the University of Toronto, who specializes in goal setting. "Latham said, "It teaches them control over their environment instead of being dependent on Mom and Dad."

19 "It has to be concrete; it has to be within the child's ability to attain; and there has to be a reasonable time frame," said Latham. He noted that once kids reach age For so, it's achievable for them to set a goal and make their own plan for how to pursue and attain it. 26 Here's when to shower children with inspiration and give them a hand.

"Next thing you know, the overall goal has been attained, and it gives kids a sense of accomplishment, excitement and achievement," he said.

A Setting realistic goals is difficult for kids.

6

B. The big impact is that it teaches them initiative.

Cllow important it is to set healthy goals with kids.

D. Goals that are both specific and achievable are key.

E. They can learn to focus on new goals just like adults.

K.M it's not specific, some kids are likely to blame themselves.

G. Of course, guidance from parents is still helpful for kids of all ages.

高三英语试题 第6页(共10页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号:zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



第二部分语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Elizabeth Revis has been diagnosed with cancer. Her illness is __21_ and cancer has now spread to her lungs. As she began to __22_ her hair because of chemo (化疗), Revis__23_ to have a "shave party" for her hair__24_ waiting for the rest of it to fall out. The morning of the so-called party, her 9-year-old daughter Leila asked if she could__25_ one-third of her hair, too. Revis learned she __26_ the idea all on her own.

"I was shocked," Revis said. "__27_should you do that? Baby, you don't have to do that"

"Mother, don't be__28__and I'll stand by you forever," the daughter said.

After Revis had her head shaved, Leila had part of hers shaved as well. Leila said the daughter was so 29 of herself and liked her new look.

"She combed the remaining the next day for school so she could show it off," Revis said.

"She couldn't __30__to tell everyone about the party and my hair." Revis said her daughter is known for her __31__gestures. "She's so in tune with others' feelings," Revis said about her daughter. "It's amazing."

Revis added the rest of her family and her community have also played a vital role in 32 her during her cancer journey. She's been moved by the 33 surrounding her. "You know I would never wish this cancer or uncertainty on anyone," she said. "But, without this 34, I would have never experienced such love. It's pretty powerful stuff and I would never 35 it."

Would have hever expen	Torrood Baon		
B 21. A. better	B. worse	C. slight	D. stable
(22. A. wash	B. grow	C. lose	D. polish N
△ 23. A. chose	B. refused	C. failed	D. hesitated
24. A. by means of	B. in spite of	C. as a result of	D. instead of
725. A. color	B. brush	C. reserve	D. shave
26. A. put forward	B. carried out	C. gave up	D. spread about
27. A. Why	B. When	C. How	D. Where
P 28. A. happy	B. tearful	C. greedy	D. grateful
29. A. guilty	R critical	C. proud	Q. ashamed
B 30. A. offer	B. wait	C. agree	D. manage
7) 31. A generous	B. strange	Selfless	D. enthusiastic
Silvigenerous		th - T/H 10 =	F* \

高三英语试题 第7页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u>



-32. A. blaming

34. A. low

33. A. action

35. A. purchase

B. serving B. belief

C. supporting

C. treatment

D. opposing

C. coldness

D. kindness

D. case

B. change

B. high

& accept

D. trade

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

As winter comes, hands can Quilyeasy) get cold. Thick gloves might be a good choice. But did ancient Chinese people have to bear it? Of course not. For them, they had 37 small tool to keep their hands warm - hand warmers.

There is no exact written record regarding the origin of this tool, 38 stories about its invention. One folk story is about Emperor Yangdi from the Sui Dynasty who VISITED 39 (visit) Jiangsu in the winter. Because of the cold weather, the local official asked hand warmer was created. By the Song Dynasty, the tool had been in widespread use. Lefniques (technique) for producing the tool were widely used in the Ming and Qing dynasties.

Many poems or books from the Qing Dynasty recorded people using hand warmers. Made of bronze or ceramics (陶瓷), ancient hand warmers came in _42 (difference) designs Round, square and octagonal (八角形的) shapes were typical, with some warmers 和知识 (fashion) to look like pumpkins, flowers and turtle shells.

Usually, inside a hand warmer, there were some burning coals. They fragrant herbs and pressed into flower shapes, 45 (give) off a pleasant smell when burned.

第三部分写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,上周末你和同学们参加了一次义务植树活动。请你为校报英文栏目 写一篇短文,介绍这次活动,内容包括:

- 3. 个人体会。

8

高三英语试题 第8页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



9

注意:

1. 写作词数应为80左右;

2.	请按如	下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。
	11以又164	个格式在答题卡的相应位置作答

My weekend	
	37 14 12
	N

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

My family's house was close to a road. And on the far end of the road stood a big tree. My parents, together with me, often crossed the road to the big tree to have fun with our neighbors. But I wasn't allowed to cross the road to go there by myself for my safety.

One day, for some reason, the big tree would be cut down. It was just before dinner time. A large crowd of neighbors gathered at the far end of the road to watch the falling of this tree. I watched from my house as the tree, tied with ropes, was lowered down. Soon, the huge tree fell safely to the ground with a big sound. But the kids and grown-ups didn't leave. They moved closer to stay around this wonderful old tree.

Like them, I wanted to touch the tree with my hands and say good-bye. But I was only five years old and wasn't allowed to cross the busy road alone. But as I became sadder when watching the tree nearly disappear, I thought to myself, "What's the worst thing that could happen?" I didn't see any cars coming, so I ran across the road to say good-bye to the fallen tree.

After standing around and talking with some of the neighbors, I realized that I had stayed there too long. "I am late for dinner, and I'm in trouble. "I told myself. Without even thinking, and without seeing if there were any ears coming, I dashed out between two parked cars and raced toward the other side of the road.

I didn't see a car rushing forward from the other end of the road. And the driver didn't expect I'd cross the road at that moment. When spotting me, he tried to stop his car, whose tires produced loud and unpleasant noises. But it was too late.

高三英语试题 第9页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服:zizzs2018



P .		
B. serving	C. supp	
R 1 1	C. supporting	D. opposing

注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为150左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Paragraph 1:	
Before knowing what had	l happened, I was struck down.
	No.
Paragraph 2:	XX.
At the hospital, it was dis	scovered that luckily I was not seriously injured.

N.W. Lills. on

NNN. ZIZ

高三英语试题 第10页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com

10

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



高三二轮检测

英语试题参考答案及评分标准

2022.04

第一部分阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

1—3 CAB 4—7 BAAB 8—11 DCBA 12—15 CBBD

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

16-20 ECBDG

第二部分语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

21—25 BCADD 26—30 AABCB 31—35 CCDAD

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

36. easily

37. a 38. but 39. visited

40, which/that

41. Techniques 42. different 43. fashioned 44. were mixed 45. giving

第三部分写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

评分原则:

- 1. 本题总分为15分,按三个档次给分。
- 2. 评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次、然后以该档次的要求来衡量 确定或调整档次,最后给分。
- 3. 评分时应考虑:内容是否完整,条理是否清楚,交际是否得体,语言是否准确。
- 4. 拼写、标点符号或书写影响内容表达时, 应视其影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写及词汇 用法均可接受。
- 5. 词数少于70,从总分中减去2分。

第三档(11-15分)

11

完全完成了试题规定的任务。

•内容完整,条理清楚;

高三英语试题参考答案 第1页(共4页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018 官方网站: www.zizzs.com



W. W. L. 12 L. S. Com •交际得体,表达时充分考虑到了交际的需求;体现出较强的语言运用能力。 完全达到了预期的写作目的。

第二档(6-10分)

基本完成了试题规定的任务。

- •内容、条理和交际等方面基本符合要求;
- •所用语法和词汇满足了任务的要求;
- •语法和用词方面有一些错误,但不影响理解。 基本达到了预期的写作目的。

第一档(1-5分)

未恰当完成试题规定的任务。

- •内容不完整:
- •所用词汇有限,语法或用词方面的错误影响了对所写内容的理解。 未能清楚地传达信息。

未能传达任何信息;写的内容与要求无关。

第二节 (满分25分)

One possible version:

Paragraph 1:

Before knowing what had happened, I was struck down. One of my shoes flew to the edge of the road. The ear passed over my body, and I was covered with oil, injuries and blood. For a moment, many neighbors were running towards me. And my parents were standing beside met. My mother was crying. My dad looked into my eyes and said, "Joe, I love you. The ambulance is on its way. " And before long, I was sent to hospital.

Paragraph 2:

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

At the hospital, it was discovered that luckily I was not seriously injured. While the car drove over my body, the wheels never touched me. I only had minor injuries. My tearful parents hugged me. They reminded me that I shouldn't cross the road alone, and that I should always look in both directions for ears before taking one step into a road. They also told me I should use crosswalks when walking across a road. When growing older, I realized not all kids were lucky when breaking safety rules. I learned the hard way that day to respect the rules my parents set and to be more careful.

高三英语试题参考答案 第2页(共4页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 12

微信客服: zizzs2018



各档次的给分范围和要求:

- 1. 本题总分为25分,按5个档次给分。
- 2. 评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量, 确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
- 3. 所续写短文的词数应为150左右(词数少于130的,从总分中减去2分)。
- 4. 阅卷评分时,主要从以下四个方面考虑:
 - (1)与所给短文及段落开头语的衔接程度;
 - (2)内容的丰富性;
 - (3)应用语法结构和词汇的丰富性和准确性;
 - (4)故事发展的合理性和上下文的连贯性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个方面,评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写和词汇用法均可。
- 6. 如书写较差以致影响交际,可将分数降低一个档次。

各档次给分范围及要求:

第五档(21-25分)

- 一 与所给短文融洽度高,与所提供各段落开头语衔接合理;
- 一 内容丰富;
- 一 所使用语法结构和词汇丰富、准确,可能有些许错误,但完全不影响意义表达
- 一 有效地使用了语句间的连接成分,使所续写短文结构紧凑。

第四档(16-20分)

- 一 与所给短文融洽度较高,与所提供各段落开头语衔接较为合理。
- 一 内容比较丰富:
- 一 所使用语法结构和词汇较为丰富、准确,可能有些许错误,但完全不影响意义表达;
- 一 比较有效地使用了语句间的连接成分,使所续写短文结构紧凑。

第三档(11-15分)

- 一与所给短文关系较为密切,与所提供各段落开头语有一定程度的衔接;
- 一 写出了若干有关内容;
- 一 应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求,虽有一些错误,但不影响意义的表达;
- 一 应用简单的语句间的连接成分,使全文内容连贯。

第二档(6-10分)

13

一 与所给短文有一定的关系,与所提供各段落开头语有一定程度的衔接;

高三英语试题参考答案 第3页(共4页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



- 一语法结构单调、词汇项目有限,有些语法结构和词汇方面的错误,影响了意义的表达; 一较少使用语句间的连接成分,全文内容缺少连贯性

第一档(1-5分)

- 一与所给短文和开头语的衔接较差;
- 一产出内容太少;

14

- 一 语法结构单调、词汇项目很有限,有较多语法结构和词汇方面的错误,严重影响了意义 的表达:
- 一缺乏语句间的连接成分,全文内容不连贯。

N.W. 1.11s.com

高三英语试题参考答案 第4页(共4页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018 官方网站: www.zizzs.com



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线





15

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018